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November 3, 2021 
 

RE: BRIC NEGOTIATIONS- BULLETIN #2 
 
  
   Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
  

The NABET-CWA Bargaining Committee met with representatives of BRIC ARTS/MEDIA/BKLYN 
on November 2nd, 2021, in person at the offices of concerning the terms and conditions contained in 
the Collective Bargaining Agreement that expired on June 30th, 2020. 

  
The Union is being represented in these negotiations by NABET-CWA Sector Vice President and 
Local 11 President Lou Marinaro, Local 11 General Counsel and Assistant to the President Max 
Sicherman, Executive Board Member Michael Carroll, bargaining unit members Zoe Chronis and 
Musa Bacon. 

  
The Union has presented i ts  initial comprehensive package of proposals 
and discussed the reasons for the proposals with management.  Some of the proposals included 
in the Union’s package are: the formation of a safety committee, clarification of the geographic 
scope of the work covered by the collective bargaining unit, codification of work from home rules, 
improvements in medical benefits and holiday pay, and pay for cancelled work assignments.  The 
Union has reserved its right to present wage and economic proposals until the non-economic 
issues are resolved. 
  
The Company did not present the Union with any proposals but did imply that its proposals will 
primarily be responses and counter proposals to what the Union has brought forth.  The parties 
are scheduled to resume bargaining on November 16th, 2021, at the offices of BRIC.  We will 
continue to update you as things progress.  We continue to update you on any future 
developments. 
 
In solidarity, 
 
Your NABET-CWA Bargaining Committee 
Louis Marinaro 
Max Sicherman 
Zoe Chronis 
Musa Bacon 
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